Dear Ms. Klocklars,

This is to request that you modify the schedule in the Prehearing Order just received on the afternoon of September 18 so that NERD's response to dispositive motions are due October 15 rather than October 1. All subsequent scheduled dates would also be extended out for two weeks accordingly.

We ask for this because we still have not received production of documents in response to our requests (copies attached) delivered to the City and the applicant and its lawyer on August 21, 2015.

The City and the developer should not be permitted to remain idle on our requests while their motions, which some of the requested documents may concern, are essentially given expedited treatment. Meanwhile, we, the NERDS, are not lawyers and DPD staff who are paid to dedicate their time to construct arguments and review documents. We are concerned homeowners in our neighborhood with jobs and families that are pursuing this case on behalf of our neighborhood. The two week extension for a total of 3 weeks is a reasonable time frame to evaluate materials and make our motion responses response, provided we now get an expedited response with documents by the City DPD, the developer, and the developer's counsel.

This PHC notice request raises with you a concern that has now arisen since the PHC. Before the PHC occurred we received from the Hearing Examiner a notice of the PHC that included the following:

If any party has an objection to Pro Tem Hearing Examiner Margaret Klockars being assigned to this case, they are asked to notify the Office of Hearing Examiner in writing no later than September 11, 2015. Rule 2.12 of the Hearing Examiner Rules of Practice and Procedure provides that an examiner may be removed from a case for reasons of "personal bias, prejudice, financial interest, or other reason substantially affecting the examiner's objectivity".

When we received this, we did not know who you were or why this issue was being raised, as if we might have objections and the notice did not disclose anything about you. We have since learned that in addition to working as a deputy hearing examiner for the City of Seattle, you later spent years in the City Attorney's office representing and advising DPD, and we understand, that you may have possibly supervised other lawyers representing and advising DPD.

We do not understand why this was not disclosed before. Now that we are aware about these facts, and we do not mean to offend you in any way, we would like to know whether you have ever worked in an attorney-client context with the DPD representatives (Suder, McKim, etc) before our appeal, and if so, on what specifically? We would also like to know if you have ever advised or represented DPD on the Director's Rule or any of the types of issues our appeal is concerned with, and if so, we are requesting specifics of your involvement for those instances. Once we have disclosures on these areas, we may ask that a different pro tem examiner be appointed. But, we first need disclosure of the facts. Again, we do not intend insult or mean to offend you in requesting this information, we just want to ensure that there are no circumstances

which could potentially influence personal bias and/or professional responsibilities which could substantially affect your objectivity in this hearing.

Sincerely,

Paul Haury
On behalf of Neighbors Encouraging Reasonable Development
www.SeattleNERD.org
206-714-6113
4115 32nd Ave SW
Seattle WA